c. Mr. Alison Miss Caines

## 250th Anniversary of No. 10: BBC filming on Tuesday 21 May.

This is just to remind you that you are involved in just two short sequences of the BBC film tomorrow.

They want to take the first minute or two of your lunchtime briefing meeting for Questions at 1300 and they want to film you leaving for Questions. They will not need to put up lights in the study and should not take more than a couple of minutes at 1.00 pm.

For the purposes of continuity, Mrs Barraclough has said that if it were possible for you to wear the same dress tomorrow as when they film you on Friday that would be helpful.

FER.B.

m

20 May 1985